August 1, 2011

Charles E. Summers, Jr. Secretary of State 148 State House Station Augusta, Maine 04333-0148

Dear Secretary Summers,

Upon hearing news broadcasts that you are investigating potential voter fraud, I called your office on Thursday, July 28, 2011 and spoke with Megan. Per her advice, I am sending you additional evidence of election law violations that extend beyond "allegations that non-residents - non-citizens are possibly voting in our elections."

Since you, as Secretary of State, oversee both the Bureau of Motor Vehicles and the Bureau of Elections, it's imperative that you have my documented evidence of the unlawful activities taking place within these departments. During my conversation with Megan, I learned that Deputy Secretary Julie Flynn was the contact person for submitting info/evidence regarding the investigation into voter fraud. I refused to speak with Ms. Flynn as she is not the person who should be your main contact in this matter. Ms. Flynn is involved and is a huge part of this problem. Attached are the following letters, which are self-explanatory:

Julie L. Flynn, dated February 9, 2004 (copy to now former A.G. Stephen Rowe) Leanne Robinson, Asst. A.G., dated May 15, 2005; and hand delivered to her on August 1, 2007

This was covered up and the officials in the City of Biddeford are once again protected. Why wasn't (now former) city clerk Clairma Matherne charged as was Bowdoinham Town Clerk Pamela Ross? Times Record article, April 1, 2010, **attached.**

I learned, approximately one month ago from a state legislator, that during this 2004 special election aides to the Democrats were "sent to Biddeford and do what ever you have to do." This obviously involved the U.S. Post office and included mail tampering since I have the evidence. This is not only a Federal offense, but also fraud upon the taxpayer. Honest, decent law-abiding citizens were crucified during this election due to political and criminal cover up by the offices of the Secretary of State and Attorney General.

Just as these issues are being brought to you, I brought these issues to officials including, but not limited to, (now former) Secretary of State Matt Dunlap, Rep. Joshua Tardy and Jonathan Wayne, Director of the Maine Ethics Commission. Eventually infiltrator Dan Rogers was brought before the Ethics Commission, however, Mr. Wayne refused to allow my testimony. The double standard of justice and selective prosecutions, ongoing in Augusta, have tarnished the honesty, credibility and integrity of those individuals in positions of trust. The politically motivated and poor job performance of heads of departments also commands investigation as taxpayers should not be paying their salaries.

With regards to the Bureau of Motor Vehicles, the ordering "that files be destroyed" comes as no surprise as fraudulent motor vehicle registrations (in concert with City of Biddeford) have come out of this office as well. Former Secretary of State Bill Diamond is well aware of this. Nothing was done!

As these events and statements by Matt Dunlap, Sen. Bill Diamond and Sen. Barry Hobbins unfold, my documented evidence supports my claims of corrupt practices within the offices of the Secretary of State, Bureau of Motor Vehicles and the Attorney General.

I am requesting a meeting with you to provide more documentation for inclusion into your findings to be provided to Attorney General William Schneider. The potential voter fraud extends beyond non-residents voting in our elections. The rights of individuals to run for office are also affected when Maine's elections laws, Federal law, are violated and the state fails to uphold the law.

I thank you for your consideration in this serious matter and look forward to a meeting with you.

Sincerely,

Dorothy Lafortune P.O. Box 187 Biddeford, Maine 04005